MEMBERS' QUESTIONS

Question 1	Cllr Ian Devonshire to ask Cllr Vicky
	Glover-Ward, the Executive Member for
	Planning and Growth

In April 2024, the Five Year land supply Position Statement stated that we had a five year land supply of 5.95 years. However, recently the Planning Inspector has granted permission for 350 houses in Buntingford on appeal. The Inspector disagreed with this Statement and believed that we have much less than 5 years Land supply.

This decision now leaves this Authority very vulnerable to further unwanted development, which is a very serious position. How did this Council arrive at this position?

Question 2 Cllr Graham McAndrew to ask Cllr Ben Crystall, the Leader of the Council

At the Executive meeting on 1st October, I suggested exploring the option of a shared CEO, potentially shared with another authority, given the completion of key projects and streamlined operations. This would provide cost efficiencies and still meet our strategic needs. With the current vacancy, does the Leader agree that we should also review the composition of the Senior Management Team to ensure optimal use of resources?

Question 3 Cllr David Andrews to ask Cllr Ben Crystall, the Leader of the Council

What can you tell council this evening about how the consultation on Parking is shaping up? Both On-line and at the in-person sessions in each of the towns?

Question 4	Cllr Tom Deffley to ask Cllr Chris Wilson,
	Executive Member for Community
	Engagement

The Council has held various consultations recently on a variety of subjects, which have been held on-line and in person. Does the Executive Member for Community Engagement believe that these consultations have represented good use of resource and value for money?

Question 5 Cllr Yvonne Estop to ask Cllr Chris Wilson, Executive Member for Resident Engagement

Bishop's Stortford residents heard about a proposal to make Cemetery Road one-way through a Traffic Regulation Order consultation, generating a large number of objections. Herts County Council executive member for transport, Cllr Bibby, and highways officers pointed out this had been approved through a planning condition for St James Park in 2021.

One HCC officer said 'I do find it a real shame that our residents did not engage in the planning process before the 'one way' proposal was approved as a planning obligation for Countryside Properties'. This application was for the discharge of a condition and was one of 51 discharge of condition applications and 22 reserved matters applications for St James Park (not to mention 9 variation applications). None of the applications with substantive design proposals are noticed by residents because of the arcane language of the proposal.

What can the council do to enable residents to identify and engage with substantive proposals following the grant of outline permissions?

Question 6	Cllr Yvonne Estop to ask Cllr Carl
	Brittain, Executive Member for Financial
	Sustainability

Members are aware of the £300,000 annual business rates accruing to Charringtons House. Could you please set out the overall figures for insurance cost, security and maintenance cost of the deteriorating building, and lost annual rental income since premature eviction of office tenants by the previous administration in 2022?

Question 7	Cllr David Willcocks to ask Cllr Vicky
	Glover-Ward, Executive Member for
	Planning and Growth

Can the Executive Member provide a progress report on the Council's support of work by Bishop's Stortford Town Council and Hertfordshire County Council on the creation of the new cycle route in Bishop's Stortford North, in particular whether an agreement has been reached between the councils on use of EHC parkland for the overall project?

Question 8	Cllr David Willcocks to ask Cllr Carl
	Brittain, Executive Member for Financial
	Sustainability

Please provide detailed information on the estimated annual savings for the council that can be attributed to the services of East Herts Citizens' Advice?

Question 9 Cllr David Jacobs to ask Cllr Carl Brittain, Executive Member for Financial Sustainability

Earlier this year EHDC agreed to sell some of its property assets as part of its budget for 2024/25. A subset of these properties was discussed at Executive on 1/10/24 and agreed for sale by auction.

Can the Executive Member for Financial Sustainability provide an update on the original list of sites, setting out which if any of the properties have already been sold and whether the list of prospective sites has changed since it was initially shared with councillors?

Question 10 Cllr David Jacobs to ask Cllr Ben Crystall, Leader of the Council

Can the Leader provide Council with a statement on the circumstances in which the Chief Executive left the council last month without serving any notice or handover period, including details of any severance package?